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	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	John Buckley (JB)

Eric Mandel (EMa)

Jim Robinson (JR)


	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting held on 25th July 2017.
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
	

	
	JW asked for feedback from the Dementia Friendly meeting held in Sherston on 9th November 2017.
JS reported that the meeting was a successful event.  Ellen Blacker had emailed to thank us for our help and said she was pleased with the number of people that attended.  It was a very positive and informative evening.
	

	4.
	New Appointment System
	

	
	JS explained the new appointment system now in place.  A new triage system is in place to enable us to make best use of the available appointment time with the GPs and try to ensure the patient is directed to the right place.  Patients calling the surgery asking for appointments on the day/medically urgent are asked for a few details to be passed to the doctor and they then receive a call from the doctor.  The doctor will then speak to the patient and decide whether they need to be seen that day, given an appointment in one or two days or may be dealt with over the phone and not have to come in at all.  Information about the new system has been publicised in various ways, including the Tolsey newsletter, editorial in Cliffhanger and local magazines and notices in the surgery.
Feedback from FOTS indicates that some patients are unhappy about being asked to give personal/medical information to a receptionist.  JS and SW were able to reassure the meeting that the receptionist is trained in the job, is covered by the same rigorous Confidentiality Agreements that all surgery staff abide by, and that the information is passed to the doctors for their information and to help them to prioritise their workload.
It was agreed that a doctor would record the message patients hear when they call the surgery.

SW reported that at the moment about 70% of patients going through the triage system were being seen.  He said this was probably higher than expected due to the high number of flu like illnesses around now and it is expected that this percentage will reduce as the weather improves.
	

	5.
	Online Access
	

	
	JS reported that we are being further encouraged to promote online access to our patients.  Online access has been available for a number of years and the take up in Sherston is relatively high.  We have already met the target of 20% take up for next year.  The benefits of online access are that routine appointments can be booked and cancelled, repeat medication can be ordered and test results and medical records can be viewed.
It was pointed out that we have an excellent system of re-ordering medication at the time of collection which many patients already use.  However, for items such as creams which are not necessarily ordered every month, it is easier to reorder these online.

It was also pointed out that only one appointment can be booked at a time and sometimes patients need to see a nurse and a doctor and the system will not allow this.  JS agreed to look into this to see if it could be increased to 2 appointments.
	

	6.
	Patient Participation Group Meeting in Devizes
	

	
	TT and JE attended the meeting on 16 January which they said was a good meeting and worthwhile attending.
TT reported that The Tolsey Surgery were doing very well by achieving the Gold Plus award for Carers.

There were three points that were brought back to the meeting:

1.  POD – This is a service for repeat prescribing which is not of interest to us as a Dispensing Practice.  

2. Carers – it was suggested that the patient participation group should have a Carer in the group.  It was noted that we now have a Carers representative, Graham Morris.

3. The CCG  has a list of people who will delivery talks to PPGs on subjects such as Diabetes.  Initial thoughts were that the group was quite small to have such a talk and it was only really of interest if you were affected.  However, it was agreed that it could be further explored at another meeting. 
	

	7.
	Healthwatch Wiltshire
	

	
	EMi reported that she had been invited to join volunteers in this initiative which was set up as a response to the Mid Staffs scandal.  The volunteers are tasked with collecting data on concerns and reporting back.  It was not clear who was in control of this or how influential it would be.  It was suggested that having a FOTS representative was a good idea.
	

	8.
	New Surgery
	

	
	JW asked what progress was being made on the new surgery as it seems to have gone very quiet. 
GM was able to report that the final report is being written for the Neighbourhood Plan which is then subject to consultation and further amendment.  Once Wiltshire Council is happy with it, the report then goes to a commissioner for examination.  After this the referendum in the parish will take place.  It is hoped this will take place in the summer.  This must return a simple majority, over 50% of those who vote.  

JW asked why it had taken so long and what had held it up.

It was reported that the project had been held up by at least 6 months when the Alternative Option Group asked to be given time to produce an alternative plan.  They initially asked for a few weeks but they returned several times with alternative proposals which they finally agreed were not deliverable.  It is hoped that we now have a strong proposal with which to move forward to a successful conclusion.
	

	9.
	Next meeting
	

	
	24th April 2018  - Dr Pip Pettit
	

	
	23rd July 2018  - Dr Lorna Harris
	

	
	24th October 2018  - Dr Simon Watkins
	


Minutes accepted as true record of meeting:

Signed ……………………………………    
Date ………………………….


